
 
 

St Hilary School 
Wednesday 22nd September 2021 

  
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
RE: Introductory Class Meetings 
 
Considering the local COVID situation and the rising number of children testing positive across local schools – we 
have now had 3 confirmed cases at St Hilary. We have taken the decision to mitigate the risk of spreading infection 
by changing our in-school parent introduction meetings to remote accessed ZOOM meetings. While it is 
disappointing that you will not all be meeting face to face and benefiting from the relationship building this allows, 
it seems a reasonable and sensible adjustment to protect the health and wellbeing of all involved.  
 
The meetings will take place at the same times as previously advertised; you will receive an email invitation to join 
from each relevant teacher today. 

 
 5.30 – 6.00 6.00 – 6.30 

Wednesday 
22nd September 

Sennen (Y4) – Mrs Davies 
Gwithian (Y4) – Miss Mathews 

Porthcurno (Y2) – Miss Jelbert 
Lamorna (Y6) – Mr Larter 

Thursday  
23rd September 

Perran Class – Mrs Gardner 
Prussia Cove – Mrs Sandow 

Kynance Cove (Y3) – Mrs Mackenzie 
Gwenver  (Year 5) - Mrs Ellis 

 
Please do not worry if you are not able to attend, as the teachers will email out all relevant documentation that 
they will be sharing – this will also be posted on the class webpage and shared via your child’s Seesaw account. As 
well as this, if you have any questions regarding the information shared the teachers are more than happy to 
answer these at drop-off or pick-up or via their school emails.  
 
Staff contact details: 

 
Position Name Email address 

Head Teacher Rob Hamshar head@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Secretary Jay Waters secretary@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

Year 6 - Lamorna / Deputy Head Ashley Larter ashleylarter@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Year 5 - Gwenver Kate Ellis kateellis@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Year 4 - Gwithian Evana Mathews emathews@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Year 4 - Sennen Nicky Davies nickydavies@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

Year 3 - Kynance Cove Sarah Worsey sarahworsey@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Year 2 – Porthcurno Kerenza Jelbert kjelbert@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

Reception, Year 1 – Prussia Cove Cath Sandow cathsandow@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

Reception, Year 1 – Perran Jude Gardner judegardner@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Special Educational Needs Michelle Brant michellebrant@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

Finance Charlotte Fraser cfraser@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 
Office and premises Viv Laity vivlaity@st-hilary.cornwall.sch.uk 

 
I am sorry if this decision changes your ability to attend or you are disappointed not to be able to meet face to 
face, however I am sure you can all understand the logic behind the decision. 
 
Once again thank you for your continued support and fingers crossed for smooth and efficient internet access for 
the next two evenings! 
 
All the best 

Rob Hamshar 
Headteacher  
St Hilary School 
01736 763324 
 

 


